MINUTES OF THE VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW BOARD MEETING of OCTOBER 5th, 1964

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Sleepy Hollow was called to order at 8:00 PM by Floyd Falese, Village President.

Roll call was taken and answered as follows:

Laurence Knott - absent
(reported present at 8:12)
Fred Cramer - present
Rauland Fischer - present

The services

Arthur Lindeman - absent Elmer Houlberg - present Ronald Tessendorf - present

Jerome Kessler, Village Clerk read the minutes. Fred Cramer moved and Ron Fischer seconded that the minutes be approved and they were so approved unanimously.

Further discussion was held as to sending out bids on the truck required for the Village. Chief Sabatino reported that new specifications had been obtained and that they have been sent out to various potential bidders. The Board volunteered that if sufficient bids were returned in a short enough period that they would hold a special meeting for the purpose of opening the bids.

Mr. Quigley brought the treasurers report. Mr. Quigley was unable to stay for the meeting and Mr. Cramer read the treasurers report for him. Mr. Tessendorf moved and Mr. Fischer seconded that the treasurers report be accepted as read. The vote was unanimous.

It was stated that Mr. M. Affeld who is soon to become a resident of the Village had offered to donate a respirator to the Police Department for the general usage of the Village.

Mr. Fischer read the police report. It was as follows:

Tickets 8	Domestic 1
Station Complaints12	Accidents 2
Disorderly Conduct0	Inhalator 1
Prowler Calls 5	House Watch 9
Vandalism 3	Curfew Violations 1
Assists to FBI 2	Assists to other P.D 12

A letter of appreciation was read by Mr. Fischer which had been received from the FBI. This was in praise of Chief Sabatino for his assistance in the apprehension of a wanted fugitive. Chief Sabatino discussed the

procedures being placed into effect in the area in the event of their use in riot control. Chief Sabatino also stated that there was a need for riot helmets. Mr. Fischer moved and Mr. Cramer seconded that four riot helmets be purchased at an approximate cost of \$11.75 each. The vote was unanimous. Chief Sabatino also reported that he would be interested in knowing if there would be any people who would be willing to volunteer in the event that riot control personnel were necessary. He requested that any residents of this area who would wish to make themselves available in the event of their need to please contact the Chief as soon as possible. Chief Sabatino reported that Mr. Deverin had been promoted to the position of acting sergeant on the Sleepy Hollow Police force.

It was reported that some street patching had taken place. Mr. Hoelzer inquired as to whether the program was sufficiently under way and if in fact would be completed. He also inquired as to whether the real estate tax funds would be available before too much longer to the Village.

A discussion was held with the possibility of holding a Village benefit party. Possibility of having this party in various locations was discussed. It was stated that the past two parties have been very successful in raising funds for the Village and that another one would be valuable to the Village at this time. Various people expressed the requirements of time necessary to properly organize such a benefit and no real decision was forthcoming.

Mr. Houlberg moved and Mr. Cramer seconded that the meeting be adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jerome Kessler Village Clerk